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June 13, 2013

Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities
Prince Charles Building
120 Torbay Road
P.O. Box 21040
St. John's, NL
AlA 5B2

Attention: Ms. Cheryl Blundon
Director of Corrorate Services & Board Secretary

Dear Ms. Blundon:
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Re: An Application by Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro for approval, on an ex parte
basis, to proceed with the three-year leases for two vehicles pursuant to Section 41
of the Act.

Enclosed please find an original plus eight copies of Hydro's response to Request for
Information PUB-NLH-1 with regards to the above-noted application.

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact the undersigned.

Yours truly,

GPY/ab

Enclosure

cc: Gerard Hayes - Newfoundland Power Dean Porter - Poole Aithouse

Paul Coxworthy - Stewart McKelvey Stirling Scales Thomas Johnson - Consumer Advocate



PU B-N LH-1
Application for Vehicle Leases
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Q. On page 28 of Grant Thornton's 2010 Annual Review of Newfoundland and

Labrador Hydro, it is noted that VP Regulated Operations is the only remaining

executive salary expensed through Hydro's payroll. Please provide the positions in

Hydro for which the vehicles are being leased.

A. A reorganization during 2013 at Hydro has resulted in the reassignment of certain

functions within the Company. There are now two Vice-Presidents:

Rob Henderson, Vice President, Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro

Paul Humphries, Vice President, System Operations and Planning.

Both of these positions are primarily related to Hydro's regulated operations.
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